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 Application for Educational Services  
 Workshop Training 
 
To:  Presidents and All Members 
 
From: Cathy Renfrew, Associate General Secretary – Professional Services 
   

For Action 
 
OSSTF/FEESO is inviting applications from members to be a presenter within the Educational 
Services Department for the following workshops: 
 
1. Addressing Anti-Black Racism (AABR), appendix A 
2.         Cyberbullying, appendix B 
3.         Racial Justice, appendix C 
4.         Cultivating Resilience, appendix D 
5.         Cognitive Learning, appendix E 
 
While Provincial Office pays for time release for all training and workshop dates, applicants 
should verify with their local president that there are no restrictions for time release for the 
bargaining unit. In addition, successful trainees must obtain time release from their employer to 
assist in delivering workshops offered across the province. 
 
The presenter training for all workshops will take place on February 15 – 16, 2022, via Zoom. 
Successful applicants are expected to attend this training session.  
 
Bargaining Unit Presidents may be contacted regarding any individuals being considered as 
potential trainees. Individuals selected to participate in the training will be notified, along with 
their Bargaining Unit President, following approval by the Provincial Executive. 
 
OSSTF/FEESO values the participation of members with different voices from lived 
experiences. We recognize that the selection of candidates for Federation positions from 
members of equity-seeking groups is an asset. Self-identification of membership in equity-
seeking group(s) is voluntary. If you choose to self-identify, please let us know on the 
application form any that apply to you: 
 
• 2SLGBTQI+ 
• Black/African Black/Caribbean Black 
• First Nations, Métis, Inuit 
• Francophone  
• Person Living with a Disability 
• Racialized 
• Woman 
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Local leaders are asked to draw this information to the attention of all OSSTF/FEESO members.  
 
The deadline for applications is Wednesday, December 15, 2021.  
 
Members can apply using the attached application forms. Completed applications, along with 
two supporting letters of recommendation, are to be sent to the attention of The Educational 
Services Department. Applications can be sent by mail to 49 Mobile Drive, Toronto ON M4A 
1H5, or email to es.workshops@osstf.ca.  
 
Questions and requests for further information should be directed to Peter Bates, Executive 
Assistant, at peter.bates@osstf.ca. 
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